STINCHCOMBE PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON

 WEDNESDAY 8TH JUNE 2010 AT 7.30

 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present





In Attendance







Mr G. Brown (Chairman)



Mrs P Wride (District Councillor)
(until 8.45)
Mrs M. Shaw (Vice Chairman)                                   Mr D. Andrewartha (County Councillor)   “     

Mr R. Bartlam (Parish Councillor)




Mrs M. Wannell (Parish Councillor)

Mr J. Sant (Parish Councillor)
Mr E. Collins (Parish Councillor)

Mrs N. Bradley (Clerk)

Mr Brown opened the meeting and welcomed Mrs Wride and Mr Andrewartha.

1) Election of Chairman and Vice Chairman

Mr Brown having expressed his willingness to stand for another year, Mr Bartlam proposed and Mr Sant seconded the motion which was carried unanimously. (75/11)
Mrs Shaw having expressed her willingness to stand for another year, Mr Bartlam proposed and Mr Collins seconded the motion which was carried unanimously. (76/11)
Both elections were duly approved

2) Signature of Declarations of Acceptance of Office

The declarations of Acceptance were subsequently signed and witnessed. (77/11)

3) Confirmation of Appointments

The following appointments were confirmed:-

· Snow Warden - Mr Holloway (Snow plough Operator Mr Longstreth)

· Flood Warden - Mr Holloway

· Tree Warden - Mr Cheetham 
· Representative to Village Hall Committee – Mr Collins
· Representative to Stinchcombe Hill Trust - Mrs Shaw
· Representative to Stinchcombe United Charities - Mr Sant
· Representative to Dursley United Charities - Mr Holloway 
· Representative to Berkeley SSG - Mr Sant
· Representative to Community Safety Group - Mr Sant
· Representative to Police neighbourhood panel - Mr Brown
· Representatives to GL11 Stakeholders’ Group - Mr Brown and Mrs Shaw
· Footpath Warden – Mr Harris
· Watercourse Warden – Mr Sant 
(77/11)
4)   Approval of the Minutes Meetings held on 20th April and 4th May2010

After some minor corrections, the minutes were accepted and signed by the Chairman. (78/11)
5) Matters Arising from the Minutes

20th April

· Mr Cheetham has agreed to try to clear the pavements near Newnham House. (79/11)
· Mrs Wride explained that planning applications regarding New England House were not referred to DCC because, while not derelict, the house was in a very poor condition and needed work to bring it up to a habitable standard. (80/11)
· The issue of the damaged pavement on The Avenue is ongoing. Action Clerk (81/11)
· The chairman has enquired about the possibility of measures against traffic nuisance in  

      Stinchcombe and is still awaiting a reply. (82/11)

· Clearing of the triangle at Tait’s Hill Industrial Estate is still ongoing. (83/11)

· The Mapping Licence application is still ongoing. Action Clerk (84/11)

4th May 
· An additional Neighbourhood Warden is to be appointed and this should lead to increased  

      visibility in Stinchcombe. No reply has as yet been received to the query to Mr Sullivan. Action 

      Clerk (85/11)

· Mr Brown is in the process of contacting Mr Carmichael about PAYE. Action Chairman. (86/11)

· Mrs Wride explained the failure to inform neighbours of planned changes to Coombe House was an oversight because the application had been withdrawn quickly. (87/11)

· Amendment of the Parish plan is ongoing. Action Chairman/Mr Bartlam. (88/11)
6) Reports by County and district Councillors  
Mr Andrewartha was pleased to report that the GL11 Group is to take over the whole of Glebe House and will hold a meeting on 27th June regarding care for the vulnerable in the area, especially those who have been using Dursley Day and Training Centres.
The GCC Directorate has been considerably reduced with a saving of £5m and he believes it can be reduced further. 
Planned Boundary changes were originally initiated to rectify the anomaly of some 2-councillor divisions, but a reduction of ten councillors has been suggested. The planned reorganisation is unsatisfactory and does little for the democratic process.

Gloucestershire roads are among the best in the country, rated second for A-roads and ninth for B and C-roads, though there is unlikely to be much improvement to unclassified roads. Work has begun to seal roads to protect them against water and frost but the emphasis will be on the main thoroughfares. (89/11)

Mrs Wride reported that Stroud and Cotswold districts are working together on community safety to build stronger communities by preventing/reducing reoffending; tackling anti-social behaviour and substance and alcohol abuse; raising public confidence and improving the effectiveness of criminal justice services in Gloucestershire. (90/11)
7) Planning Matters

New since last meeting:-
· S.11/0981 Combe House, internal alterations to listed building. (91/11)
Decided since last meeting:-

· S.11/0506 Eaves Barn, installation of photo-voltaic panels. Permission. (92/11)
· S.11/0646 Piers Court, work to trees. Permission. (93/11)

Ongoing:-

· S.11/0098 Eaves barn, work to trees. (94/11)

The general consensus was against taking up an offer from Five Valleys Energy to come and talk to the Council. (95/11)

The Boundary Review was discussed and it was agreed that there would be little point in making any representations regarding the decision to align Stinchcombe with Wotton. (96/11)

8) Footpaths and Rights of Way

Carried over to next meeting. (97/11)
9)   Highways
Carried over to next meeting. (98/11)

10)  Facilities

The application to the QEII Playing Fields trust was discussed. The proposal needs to be put together by the VHMC but put forward by the Parish Council as the landowner. Clarification is needed as to possible implications.  Action Clerk. (99/11)
11)  Community Safety

See District Councillor’s report. 
12) Correspondence

There was no correspondence to be discussed.
13) Financial Matters

· The budget remains as formerly agreed. (100/11)
· The Chairman agreed to forego the Chairman’s Allowance this year. (101/11)
· No donations would be made to charities. One councillor disagreed. (102/11)
· The Statement of Payments and Receipts was signed by the Chairman and Mrs Shaw. (103/11)
· Authorisation of payments to Zurich Insurance and for clearance of the triangle at Tait’s Hill    

      Industrial Estate was proposed by, seconded by and carried unanimously. (104/11)
· An increase of the clerk’s salary of 3% was proposed by Mrs Shaw, seconded by Mr Sant and 

      carried unanimously. (105/11)

14) Councillors’ Reports

Carried over to next meeting.

15) Dates of Next Meetings

-    Wednesday 27th July 2011, 7.30pm

-    Wednesday 28th September 2011, 7.30pm

The meeting was closed at 9.05pm.

